
 
 

 

W/B Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

25th 
Mar  
 
Menu 
week 
3 
 
 

 
 
 
 
PGL 
Residential 
Meeting at 
3:40pm 
 
Hayley & 
Jade 
covering 
OOSC 

 
Toddlers 
(AM) 
 
 
 
 
Creative 
Writing  
 
Parents 
Evening 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PE (Acorns/Oaks) 
 
Primary Sports 
After School - 
Sports Club 
(Acorns and Oaks) 

 
Celebration of 
Learning 2:15pm 
 
Celebration 
Assembly 3:00pm 
 
PE (Acorns/Oaks) 
 
Primary Sports 
After School -
Sports Club 
(Acorns and Oaks) 

 
Good Friday! 

Easter holidays Friday 29th March until Friday 12th April 
15th 
Apr 
 
Menu 
week 
3 

 
Back to 
school 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Toddlers 
(AM) 
 
 
 
 
Creative 
Writing 
 
 

 

at PGL Torquay 
 
 
PE (Acorns) 
 
Argyle Sports 
After School  
Sports Club  
(Oaks) 

 

at PGL Torquay 
 
 
PE (Acorns) 
 
Argyle Sports 
After School 
Sports Club 
(Acorns) 

 
turn 

at 2pm! 
 
 
Forest School 
 
Cookery Club 
Restarts 

Dates for the Diary  
25th Mar: Oaks  PGL Meeting 
26th Mar: Parents Evening 
28th Mar: Celebration of Learning/ 

Assembly  
29th Mar  12th Apr: Easter Holidays 
15th Apr: Back to school 
17th-19th Apr: Oaks Residential @ PGL 
25th Apr: Parent Internet Safety 

Workshop at 6pm at CC 
27th April: Love your School Event 
6th May: May Day Bank Holiday 

13-17th May: Upper Oaks  SATs week 
22nd May: Sports Day CHANGED! 
23rd May: Year 6 Forest School at 

LPS 
24th May: Last day of term/Summer 

Disco Party 
27th-31st May: Spring Half Term 
13th Jun: 

Event at CC 
14th Jun: All Year 6s French Picnic 

at CC 
18th Jun: School Play  PM 
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19th Jun: School Play - Evening 
20th Jun: SEN Transition Event for 

Year 6s at CC 
24th Jun: Year 5 Taster Day at CC 
29th Jun: EW Dog Show & Duck 

Race 
1st Jul: Leopard Drum Dress 

Rehearsal 
3rd Jul: Leopards Drum Event at 

CPS 
9th Jul: Year 6 Transition Day at 

CC 
23rd Jul: Last Day of Term 
 
Our Learning 
Nursery/Reception:  
We have all enjoyed our puddles and rainbow 
topic and will be finishing the topic next week 

trying a range of fruits the colour of the 
rainbow that the children may not have tasted 
yet. We will also be doing some easter crafts 

 
 
Acorns (Years 1-2):  
The children have all worked incredibly hard 
this term and last week completed some 

their best and have made good progress. We 
have enjoyed our science this term, learning 
about the seasons and how the sun controls 
the weather. We have investigated rain fall, the 
temperature and wind speed. In our topic 
work we have asked and answered our own 
questions, which you can see at the end of 
term celebration of learning on Thursday. Next 

In this topic we will be looking at London 
today and comparing it to London in the past 
when the Great Fire of London happened.  
 

Lower Oaks (Years 3-4)  
The Lower Oaks have been working on a text 

Mathew Mayhew 
which a beautiful text where the traditional 
stories are told through classical music.  We 
have been looking carefully at what the music 
tells us about the characters and settings.   
 
In Maths, we have been doing fractions 
looking at adding and subtracting them as 

well as understanding how to order and 
compare them when they have the same 
numerator or denominator. 
 
Homework is to get 1000 points per week on 
Mathletics in the alternate weeks to the topic 
homework that is being set. 
 

Upper Oaks (Years 5-6): 
In English, we have been looking at the story 
of the Pied Piper.  We have been reading the 

planning our own versions of the story. 
 
In Maths, we have been learning about 
decimal numbers.  We have been practising 
some of our place value skills and applying 
them to decimals: this includes adding, 
subtracting, and rounding decimal numbers. 
 
OOSC – Out of School Club with Angie Lunn 
The children in OOSC have been enjoying 
writing their own spells and creating mystical 
potions in the mud kitchen. The bikes and 
scooters have been used for longer due to 
the lighter evenings with football and squash 
being played on the other half of the 
playground.  
 
Please note that Hayley Howarth and Jade Bolt 
will be covering every Monday for 5 weeks, 
while Angie Lunn is on a course.  This ends 
after Easter. 
 
Please can parents remember to give their 
child a healthy snack to bring with them. 
 

Years 5 & 6 (some 4s!) Football Tournament at 

LPS – Tuesday 19th March  
We hope you saw our post on Facebook but if 
not here are the official results from the above.  
Well done to both the EW Blues and the EW 
Bumblebees! 
 
1st- East Worlington Blues- 11 points 
2nd- Chulmleigh Otters- 10 points 
3rd- Chulmleigh Stoats- 9 points 
4th- East Worlington Bumble Bees- 6 points 
5th- Lapford- 4 Points 
 
The match scores were as follows (winning 
team put first): 



Otters vs Bumble Bee's- 1-0 
Blues vs Stokes 2-0 
Blues vs Otters 2-2 
Bumble bee's vs Lapford 1-0 
Blues vs Lapford 2-0 
Otters vs Stokes 2-2 
Stokes vs Lapford 2-0 
Blues vs Bumble Bee's 2-0 
Stokes vs Bumble Bee's 4-0 
Otters vs Lapford 3-0 
 

Creative Writing with Rebecca Palmer – 

Tuesdays 3:30-4:30pm 
If you would like your child to start this after 
Easter please email admin@east-worlington-
primary.devon.sch.uk There are a limited 
amount of places so this will be first come 
first served. 
 

 
 

Oaks’ PGL Residential at Barton Hall, Torquay 

– (Wednesday 17th-19th April) –  

Meeting tonight at 3:40pm 
We will be having a meeting later to give 
parents and children an opportunity to ask any 
questions and to ask about any concerns. 
 
Parents Evening tomorrow - 3:40pm until 6pm 
There are a couple of slots still available so if 
you wish to attend, please email admin@east-
worlington-primary.devon.sch.uk with your 
preferred time and method i.e. in person or on 
Teams. 
 
Celebration Assembly and Easter Bonnet 

Competition - Thursday 28th March 
The children are invited to decorate an Easter 
Bonnet for the last day of term. There will be a 
prize for the best child decorated bonnet from 
Nursery, Acorns R-Y2, Lower and Upper Oaks.  
All entries will be judged by Campie.  
 

Argyle Community Trust starting after Easter 
As per our email/letter on the 21st March, 
please note that Argyle Community Trust will 
be starting PE with Acorns on Wednesday 17th 
April when the Oaks are on their residential.  

The After School Sports Club will not be 
available to Oaks until the following week but 
Acorns can sign up to the club on Thursday 18th 
April.  Please see links below: 
 
ECND5 - After School Club - East Worlington 
Primary School KS2 

 

https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ec

nd4-after-school-club-east-worlington-

primary-school-ks2.html 

 
ECND5 - After School Club - East Worlington 
Primary School KS1 
  
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ec

nd5-after-school-club-east-worlington-

primary-school-ks1.html 
 

 
Cookery Club – restarting on Friday 19th April 
On the 13th March we sent an email and link 
requesting that anyone that has not signed up 
this term to please be allowed to sign up first.  
We understand from Olivia Heath that there 
are still places available so if you wish to sign 
up and pay then please do below.  Some of the 
Oaks may not feel up this first session when 
they return from their residential so we have 
asked if they can do something fairly easy or 
otherwise please speak to her about switching 
sessions. 
After School Class Juniors (5 - 11yrs) at East 
Worlington Parish hall , Crediton | Cook Stars 
North Devon | Powered by ClassForKids 
 

East Worlington Bunting 
The school bunting is in need of some TLC  is 
there anyone who could look at it and do some 
small repair work on it? If yes, please speak 
with Ms Howarth.  
 

Illnesses etc 
If your child is sick and/or has diarrhoea, we 
please ask that they do not attend school for 
48 hours from the last episode.  Also, please 
can we ask that you do not let your child 
attend school with a temperature, even if this 
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is suppressed with Calpol.  This then 
minimises the risk of spreading the virus 
around the whole school. 

 

 
 

Congratulations 
Well done to Claire-Louise, Josh, Winston, 
Emily, Sophia, Olivia, Oscar, He, Lyla, Freya, 
Beatrice, Hattie P, Faith x 2, Lincoln, Zack x 2, 
Asa, Lucas, Hattie H, Maisie and Delphie for all 
completing their sticker charts!   
 
Mathletics champions for this term are: 
Leighton, Henry and Lewis.  
 
Best spellers on Spelling Frame are: Leighton, 
Oscar G and Lewis. 
 
Well done! 

 

Birthdays 
Happy birthday to Leah and Talayla who 
celebrate their birthdays this week.  Also to 
Maisie and Izzy who celebrate their birthdays 
over the Easter Break. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

PTFA Dates and News – attached! 

 
 
 
 
Easter Egg Donation 

 
Last Easter Gabriel & Espen chose to donate 
(most) of their Easter eggs to the homeless. 

Their eggs were delivered to The Freedom 
Centre in Barnstaple; a charity to help those 
who are marginalised and socially excluded in 
the local community and don’t get the treat of 
an Easter Egg, they were then distributed by 
volunteers. 
The Freedom Centre is a ‘needs led’ 
organisation, who recognise a need that is not 
being met for the vulnerable in the community 
and they work with a range of service users 
including homeless people, those suffering from 
addiction issues, people with poor physical and 
mental health, debt and poverty and those who 
simply want to improve their health or improve 
their life skills. 
 
This Easter Gabriel and Espen wanted to open 
this up to the school and see if anyone else 
wanted to join them. We know how wonderful 
chocolate is, but maybe if you have just one egg 
to spare, we would be very grateful. 
If not one of your Easter Eggs, then you might 
want to consider donating any of the items 
below on the list which is all things that are 
needed: 
 
Food: 
Canned or packet food (in date). Fresh, chilled 
and frozen food by arrangement only please. 
Please check that nothing you donate contains 
alcohol. 
 
Non-food: 
Clothes (new or used but in good condition). 

Underwear (new only please). Shoes (in pairs). 
Toiletries (unopened). Blankets. Sleeping bags 
(but NO duvets). Bedding (sheets, duvet covers 
and pillowcases but no duvets or pillows 
please). Tents (small) 
 
We will be dropping any donations off after the 
Easter holidays, so if you do get fed up of too 
much chocolate please keep us in mind! 
 
Thank you 

 

Anne Knode. 

 



The Batsworthy Cross Wind Farm Community 
Benefit Fund  
 

The Batsworthy Cross Wind Farm Community 
Benefit Fund is now open for applications from 
community groups in the local area. The fund is 
managed by Devon Community Foundation. 
 
Grants are available for organisations working to 
provide facilities, services and activities that help 
to strengthen the community and bring people 
together. This might include community events, 
befriending schemes, lunch clubs or community 
hubs, to name just a few.  
 
The remit of the fund is broad so please get in 
touch with Devon Community Foundation if you 
would like to discuss an application or are unsure 
whether your project or organisation is eligible. 
Email grants@devoncf.com or visit the website 
for more information. Batsworthy Cross Wind 
Farm Community Fund - Devon Community 
Foundation (devoncf.com)  
 

Devon Community Foundation is also looking for 
new members of its community panel that makes 
grant decisions, particularly people from the 
parishes of Meshaw, Bishops Nympton, East 
Anstey, East Worlington and Oakford. Please 
contact Philippa at grants@devoncf.com to find 
out more.  
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